


 
 FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES

MINUTES of the Wrockwardine Wood & Trench Parish Council Finance Committee Meeting held on Tuesday 5th June 2018 at the Parish Council Centre, Church Road, Wrockwardine Wood at 7pm.

PRESENT: Cllr’s. Mrs S.A. Watkins (Chair), Mrs L. Madeley, C. Smith, and J. Thompson
            

18/1006  Election of a Chairman
 RESOLVED – to elect Cllr. Mrs. S.A. Watkins as Chair for the next twelve months.

18/1007 Election of a Vice-Chairman
	  RESOLVED – to elect Cllr. C. Smith as Vice-Chair for the next twelve months.

18/1008 Apologies 

  	  Apologies were received from Councillor Miss H. Smith who was stuck in traffic.

18/1009 Disclosable Pecuniary Interests 

	  None were disclosed.

18/1010 Minutes of the previous meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting held on the 22nd March 2018 were agreed at the Annual Parish Council meeting.
	
18/1011 Internal Audit Report
 The Clerk reported that the Internal Audit took place on Thursday 24th May 2018, 
  copies of the Audit Report were distributed to all present.  The Audit Report made
  several recommendations that needed to be picked up by the Parish Council, in 
  particular to update the Financial Risk Assessment which has now been updated. 
  
  Councillor C. Smith said the audit was comprehensive and seemed satisfactory.  
  Recommendations will go the next Full Council meeting to follow up.
         
18/1012 Financial Risk Assessment

       The Clerk asked the Committee to review the Financial and Management Risk 
         Assessment which she has updated, this had been highlighted on the recent  
         internal audit report. 
         
       RESOLVED that the Committee accepted the revised Financial and Management 
         Risk Assessment.


18/1013 Gibbons Road Playing Fields
         The Committee considered resurfacing options for the path across the playing 
         fields at the bottom of Gibbons Road, which is currently in a poor state of repair.
         The Chair updated that she and the Clerk had met with Phil Pritchard from Telford 
         & Wrekin Council to discuss the issue and the options were that the path could be 
         surfaced dressed at a cost of approx. £3000, but this is unlikely to last so the best 
         option would be to dig out the overgrown borders and re-tarmac the whole path, but 
         this would cost around £9,000.  

         Councillor C Smith has already contributed £1000 of his 2017/18 Ward Pride Fund 
         towards the project and the Clerk pointed out that there is money available in the 
         current account to complete the task,but would look if any grants are available.

  RESOLVED that the Committee agreed that the path be re-surfaced with tarmac as 
  part of the Telford 50 celebrations, with the stipulation that it should only be taken 
  back to a width equivalent to two wheelchairs so that cars don’t use the path.
  Bollards to be put in place to prevent vehicle access on to the play area.

18/1014 Firework event 
        The Committee considered options to hold a firework event at Stanmore 
         Drive Allotments now that the Allotment Society have decided to no longer hold 
         their annual firework and BBQ event at the site.  Councillors agreed that this is an 
         annual event enjoyed by families in the area and as part of the Telford at 50   
         celebrations they would like to hold the event again this year in conjunction 
         with the Allotment Society.  The event will be free, but Clerk was asked to write to 
         the Allotment Society to request their permission to hold the event. 

         RESOLVED that the Committee agreed to hold a fireworks event at Stanmore 
         Drive Allotments at the end of October as part of the Telford at 50 celebrations.
	
18/1015 Private Session

        Exclusion of Press and Public – Public Bodies (Admissions to Meetings) 
        Act 1960 – to Resolve that in view of the confidential nature of the business about 
         to be transacted which will involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as 
         defined in the Public Bodies (Admission to Meeting) Act 1960, the public and press 
         will be temporarily excluded from the meeting and asked to withdraw.

18/1016 Clerks Salary 

[bookmark: _GoBack]  RESOLVED that the Committee agreed that the Clerks salary should rise in line 
         with NJC recommendations from 1st April 2018.



18/1017 Date & Venue of the next meeting  

	     Tuesday 4th September 2018.
 

        Meeting finished at 8.10pm.


	







Signed……………………………………………	Date ………………………………	  
      Chair.





